TOWN COUNCIL MEETING FRIDAY, MAY 26, 2023, AT 12:00PM

IN PERSON AT NASHVILLE TOWN HALL 200 COMMERCIAL STREET AND VIDEO CONFERENCE VIA ZOOM

ATTENDANCE - Council members present in person – President Jane Gore, Vice-President Tyra Miller, and Councilmember David Rudd. Council Members Absent -Councilmember Anna Hofstetter and Councilmember Andi Wilson. Also, in attendance – Chief Administrative Officer Phyllis Carr, Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Town Attorney Wanda Jones, and Town Manager Sandie Jones.

The meeting was called to order by President Gore at 12:05pm.

- 1. APPROVAL OF RESTROOM CLEANING INVOICES Town Manager Jones advised that they had to scramble to find someone to do the cleaning since our contractor had resigned. JD Cleaning agreed to clean in the evenings for \$625.00 per week and will help us out for 30 days until we can find someone else. Councilmember Rudd motioned to approve making these payments of \$625.00 for 4 weeks and the payments will be made weekly. Vice-President Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.
 - Town Manager Jones discussed the hiring of a cleaning agency or person that does this kind of work. She asked for permission to sign a contract for this work. Councilmember Rudd motioned to give Sandie the ultimate power. Vice-President Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.
- 2. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL Town Manager Jones presented a resolution for the Council to consider regarding the disposition of surplus items. Discussion regarding the process for disposition. Vice-President Miller motioned that we approve to do a sealed bid to dispose of these items. Councilmember Rudd seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. CAO Carr will work on getting the titles next week.
 - CAO Carr asked for approval for the President to sign for the additional work that was done on our paving however there was a change order for \$14,306.25 and approval for the President and/or Clerk-Treasurer to sign the contract. Councilmember Rudd motioned for the President to sign for the additional paving work in the change order for \$14,306.25 and approval for the President and/or Clerk-Treasurer to sign the contract. Vice-President Miller seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.

CAO Carr noted that she has been approached to pave more alleys this year. She spoke about the alleys they recommend paving as long as the bids come in under the \$150,000 budget. Councilmember Rudd motioned to have Phyllis put out for bid the finishing of Honeysuckle from Gould Street to Mound Street, and from Franklin to Washington Street and all of Bittersweet and possibly Old School Way from East Main to Washington Street and paving the little section of East Franklin to the end by Old School Way. Vice-President Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. CAO Carr will get a quote for thermal plastic arrows to be painted on the newly painted alleys. Street Superintendent Sichting will be working on putting arrows on the existing alleys.

CAO Carr asked to have a Right of Way permit to be approved for the Masonic Lodge Car Show fundraiser. They are asking to block the streets from Gould Street and Main to park cars in the Police Parking Lot, the Masonic Parking Lot, and the Art Guild parking lot. It is Saturday, June 17th from 8:00AM to 6pm. Councilmember Rudd motioned to approve the Right of Way permit. Vice-President

Nashville Town Council Meeting May 26, 2023

Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion.

3. ADJOURN – President Gore motioned to adjourn the meeting. Vice-President Miller seconded. All were unanimously in favor of the motion. The meeting adjourned at 12:22pm.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

President Jane Gore

Vice-President Tyra Miller

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember David Rudd

Councilmember Andi Wilson